West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
August 17, 2021
Members Present: Anthony Foster, Clay Hungate, John Karnes, Darrin Byrum, Caroline Rochelle, Susan Neyman - via phone
Members Absent: Jordan Smith
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director
Meeting called to session:  12:06 pm 
Public Forum: N/A
July Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the July minutes.
Budget July: The committee reviewed and approved July budgets. 
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: The Committee scheduled the next meeting for September 27th at noon. 
Disc Golf Tournament 2021: The department is preparing for the Inaugural Tiger Classic charity disc golf tournament that will be held on Saturday August 21st at the Carter Park and Cedar Creek courses. 
Carter Park Trail: The Director informed the Committee that there were no qualifying bids received for the Carter Park Nature Trail. The City Council has approved to waive the bid process, obtain estimates, and allow the mayor to negotiate contracts for the project. The project has been split and we will obtain estimates for the site preparation and the asphalt paving separately.  
Field #2: The City Council has approved reserve funds to be used to reconstruct the infield on Field #2 and to use a contractor through The Interlocal Purchasing System (TIPS) program. Project should be completed by November.
Fall Ball: The West Fork Fall Ball program did not get enough registered teams, so fall ball is canceled. Fayetteville is interested in renting some fields for their fall ball program. The Committee discussed other options for fall programming, including disc golf league and hosting fall baseball\softball tournaments, because of the lack of interest in fall ball over the last few years.
Flag Football: After much debate due to the increase in COVID cases, the Committee agreed to move forward with the Flag Football Program with five members in favor and one member against. The Director will update the registration forms to include specific items concerning COVID-19, including recommending mask be worn and refund information in case of games\season cancelations. 

West Fest: The Committee decided to host a movie night at West Fest and to provide food\snacks. The Committee will select a movie that is family friendly and plan for the event in the upcoming weeks.  
***After meeting with West Fest officials, it was decided to cancel the movie night and instead jointly host a movie event at the park in October, with the West Fest Committee. 
New Business: 
Oher Business: 
Director informed the Committee new LED lighting fixtures and security lights have been installed in all large park pavilions. The department ordered and installed the lights, saving a considerable amount of money, based on estimates that had been received. 
The parks truck had been repaired and the trailer replaced from the accident in July, at no cost to the department. 
A used mini split heating\air conditioning unit has been purchased for the concession building at Carter Park. The Director will get estimates on installing the unit and hopes to have it installed before winter.    
Adjourn: 1:25 pm
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